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July 17, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that authorizes King County to enter into a lease agreement with Backbone Community Solar to develop a community solar energy project at the County’s Vashon Transfer Station. The project, developed under the state Community Solar Program, provides an important opportunity for the County to promote sustainability and economic development in our region. This is the first of what we hope are many community solar projects throughout the County.
The Community Solar Program, a part of the Washington state renewable energy system cost recovery program, RCW 82.16.110 - 140 and WAC 458-20-273, provides incentives for citizens to form investment groups to purchase and  install solar panels on public property. State law currently authorizes the program until 2020. Individuals who may not have sufficient property, solar access, or capital to purchase their own private solar array, can invest in a share of a solar project located on the property of a cooperating local government.
The local government host, such as the County, benefits from this arrangement in several ways. At the Vashon Transfer Station, we expect a net annual savings of approximately $2,000 due to the solar power generated on site. In addition, we are contributing to the development of renewable resource investments within the region, which will help lead to an even cleaner regional energy portfolio and reductions in greenhouse gas emissions. Supporting community solar projects is consistent with the Environmental Sustainability Goal of the King County Strategic Plan, and implements renewable energy and green technology strategies in the 2010 King County Energy Plan.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-6296.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office
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Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

